July 14, 2022
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday July 14, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present include Joe Mattson, Maintenance Brad Johnson, Becky Strand, 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Agenda approved by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from June 9, 2022 by Supervisor Hoffman, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried with typo corrections.  
A motion was made to approve the June 23, 2022 road maintenance meeting with a correction for Upland Road was a quote for a road in Franconia Township, by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Haller presented the June 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $41,021.07.  The receipts register shows a balance of $8,322.37 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $182,892.95. We did receive our 2022 levy and the rest of the Covid funds in June.  The next Treasurer’s Report will show a higher balance.  

Motion made to approve the claims by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Letter to Vince Charles on 336th 
Warren White constructed a letter to the Charles brothers regarding the paving on 336th.   It was previously discovered that Chales Homes did not put the 2nd addition of black top on this road as agreed upon during the initial building of Sunrise Estates.  Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to approve the letter to the Charles Brothers written by Warren White, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.  
Letter Head 
The Township Web Designer created two forms of letter head for the township.  A motion was made to approve the first draft by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion approved.
Parking Lot Lights / Shop
A motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz to repair the lights in the parking lot and the shop with LED and motion 2nd by Supervisory Hoffman; all in favor, motion approved for Maintenance person Brad Johnson to complete the project.

Grader for Threshing
Supervisor Schmalz made a motion made to donate the Township Grader to the Threshing Company to grade the tractor pull track during the Threshing Show.  This motion was 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman, Chairman Stovern obstained from the motion; 2 supervisor’s in  favor, motion carried.  Brad Johnson agreed to volunteer his time to run the grader and can help out 2 weeks before the show starts.

Ditch Mower

A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to mow ditches for the City of Shafer to include Quandam, 305th Street and Rydeen (the City of Shafer’s mower broke down).  The motion includes charging $130 per 1st pass and $170 per 2nd pass, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Propane

River Country Cooperative has sent a pre-buy at the unit price of $2.15.  Federated has been contacted and Dean Oil but neither of these will have pre-buy pricing until Labor Day.  Chairman Stovern reported that in researching pricing for 2021, he found River Country Cooperative to be the least expensive.

A motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz to purchase propane through River Country Cooperative and 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

A second motion was made by Supervisor Schmalz to purchase $6,500 for the 2022 heating season, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Last year, 1,605 gallons were ordered for the heating season at the cost of $5,216.61 which is why the board agreed to order $6,500.

Diesel Prices
Diesel prices were discussed and Dean Oil was at $4.85, Federated was at $4.88 and River Country Coop was at $4.80 so Chairman Stovern will order diesel from River Country Coop.
Public Comment

Brad estimated 2100 gallons of propane for last year.  

OLD BUSINESS
Updland Road

A site visit was completed on Upland Road and per state statute:  As long as houses are no more than 300 feet apart, the speed limit can be changed by a township board.  A resolution will need to be passed, a speed limit sign will need to be ordered and the township will need to contact the Sheriff’s Department to make them aware of the speed limit change.

A letter will be sent to the residents of Upland Road to invite them to the August meeting for further discussion about changing the speed limit.  

Culverts

Supervisor Schmalz received a quote from Gustafson and it was a little more expensive than he thought.  Besides replacing culverts, there would be some blankets and grass seeding that need to be put down and some ditch cleaning.  

There two more quotes to be received and we will have a meeting on the 28th of July to discuss the bids at 5:00 pm. 
Cold Storage Building

Supervisor Hoffman met with Kurt Peterson regarding adding cold storage onto the building.  This discussion including doing some boring and coming off the building for an addition.  The township will need to do the boring and decide the size of the addition and Kurt Peterson will draft a plan for it and will review for an hourly rate.

Credit Card Policy
Due to changes in credit policies with some of the township vendors, the Board has been discussing getting a credit card for purchases.  Chairman Stovern has done research through the Minnesota Association of Townships and the Secretary of State.  The township will need to create a credit policy for a credit card, sign a compliance form that each time the card is used to purchase items that stateswhy we are using a credit card and a balance cannot be carried on the card.  The card needs to be paid in full monthly.
Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the credit card policy and allow Clerk Lichtscheidl to charge up to $150 and for maintenance Brad Johnson can charge up to $1500.  Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Drive way Permit and Upland Road
Chairman Stovern checked with the zoning office and the house on Upland was dropped through the cracks and they apologized for that.  
The Board discussed having the zoning office complete the applications for driveway permits for our Township.  Once the driveway is complete, the County will forward the township’s portion of the payment.  Reimbursement for all driveways would be one time per year.  It was discovered that Shafer Township is the only township in the county that does not utilize the zoning office for driveway permits.
Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to have Chisago County give out Shafer Township’s driveway permits, 2nd by Chairman Stover; all in favor, motion carried.

Election Reminders

Clerk Lichtscheidl reminded the board that the August 9th election is around the corner.  There are enough election judges to work and it was approved to allow lunches to be ordered through a private vendor.  Chairman Stovern then stated it was ok to order lunches from outside vendors moving forward for all elections.


Township Property / Joe Mattson

There are still more mailbox posts Joe Mattson’s house.  Mr. Mattson and Supervisor Schmalz will make arrangements to get the posts picked up and brought back to the hall.  
Maintenance Update


It is reported that Brad Johnson has completed mowing the Township since the last meeting.  The sprayer needed to be fixed and Brad did that and continued to spray for weeds.  

A quote was received in the amount of $1,952.72 to fill the playground with mulch.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to hire the Sylva Corporation, Inc. to purchase and deliver mulch, 2nd my Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

Brad Johnson’s maintenance probation period is up and Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to increase his hourly rate by $7.00 per hour, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.  The wage increase is from $21.00 per hour to $28.00. 
Miscellaneous

District 7 meeting at Chisago Lakes town hall on August 11th.  This meeting is scheduled for the same day as our regularly scheduled township board meeting
Rentals are slowing down.  
Public Comments (3 minutes)

There was a question by the maintenance staff about seeding driveways.  A motion was made to add blanket seeding to the slope of a driveway and established before return of any funding by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

Motion made to adjourn at 8:32 by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.  
Respectfully Submitted
Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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